St. John Lutheran School

The Cardinal Chronicle H

October 5, 2022

Singing in Church this Sunday
MERCY Our students in Kindergarten through Grade 8 will

MORE be singing in church this Sunday, October 9 at
10:00 am. The children should all wear their new,
black school themed T-shirts. Please have your

children in the church basement by 9:45 am so
they walk into church together. After the children
finish singing, they will go and sit with their
parents in church for the rest of the service.

Upcoming Events

Oct. 5 - Lutheran Pioneers meeting at Zion Peshtigo - 5:30 - 7:00 pm

Oct. 7 - Chapel devotion - 8:15 am

Oct. 8 - CEA Fundraiser at Charapata Seed Sales Open House - 10:00 am - 2:00 pm
Oct. 9 - K-8 Sing in Church - 10:00 am

Oct. 9 - 15 - Fire Prevention Week

Oct. 10 - Volleyball at St. Thomas Aquinas, Marinette - 5:00 pm

Oct. 11 - Volleyball vs Bay City Christian at Trinity, Marinette - 5:00 pm

Oct. 12 - Fire Safety Presentations 9:15 am

Oct. 25 - Joint Parent/Board of Education meeting - 6:00 pm

Hot Lunch

There will be NO HOT LUNCH this Friday as we have no one signed up. Please make
sure to send a packed lunch with your child(ren) on Friday.




October Birthdays
Oct. 10 - Oliver Hartwig

Oct. 17 - Addison Hartwig

Oct. 20 - Kendra Frederick

CEA Thank You

Thank you to our CEA for hosting the Fall Outing at Badger Park last Sunday. The
children had a great time playing on the new playground equipment and the weather
was gorgeous. Thank you to everyone who came for the afternoon and enjoyed the
fellowship, pizza and desserts!

Open House Fundraiser

Our CEA will be hosting a brat/hamburger stand as a fundraiser this Saturday, October 8
at an Open House at Charapata Seed Sales in Peshtigo. The food stand will be serving
from 10:00 am until 1:00 pm. The Open House is from 10:00 am - 2:00 pm, with door
prizes at 1:00 pm. Please come and support our CEA and tell your friends and family
about it. And a huge thank you to our parent volunteers who will be running the stand.

Thai Village Matching Funds

Following our presentation by Pastor and Mrs. Krohn about the Thai Village, they
encouraged us to send in our mission offering for the month of September so it could
be included in a matching funds program. We sent in the $193.95 we had collected so
far. Over the weekend, Mrs. Krohn informed us of the success of the matching funds
drive for the month of September. They had a goal of reaching $25,000 which would
then be doubled. They were able to meet that goal, and then because of the generosity
of some supporters, that amount was actually QUADRUPLED for a total of $100,000!!
This gift will help Thai Village to buy land where they will build training facilities, a
church and outreach spaces! We will continue to collect our mission offering for Thai
Village until the end of the first semester and then send in that amount to help them
reach their goal' Thank you for your support through your Friday mission offerings.
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Mission Offering

' Our first semester mission offering will be going to the Thai Village,

1& \"lll?lge Inc, a nonprofit organization that works with artisans in Thailand

l (Southeast Asia) to support economic self-sufficiency and Christian
education. To learn more about this exciting organization and their

history and connection to our WELS mission work in Thailand, please visit their website
at thaivillage.org Mission offerings will be collected during our chapel service on
Fridays. Last week we collected $39.00 bringing the restart of our total semester

offering to $39.00. Thank you for your heartfelt gifts.

2 Corinthians 9:11 — You will be made rich in every way so that you can be generous on
every occasion, and through us your generosity will result in thanksgiving to God.

Fire Prevention Week

Next week, October 9-15, is Fire Prevention Week. The Grover Porterfield Fire
Department will be visiting our school on Wednesday, October 12 at 9:15 am to help the
children learn more about fire prevention and safety. It is so important to practice fire
safety measures at home, having preparedness plans in place and checking that smoke
and carbon monoxide detectors are working properly. The Professional Fire Fighters of
Wisconsin have provided us with a fire safety newspaper we are sending home with the
children. Please take a moment to read through the newspaper for important tips on
making your home safe.
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Joint Parent/Board of Education Meeting

Parents are invited to attend a joint Board of Education meeting being held on Tuesday,
October 25 beginning at 6:00 pm. Please take this opportunity to address any
questions or concerns you may have with your Board members.



